Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Wednesday 12th September 2018 at Anne’s house

Present:
Sheila, Martin, Anne, Julian, Peter, Vanessa, Wendy

1. Apologies:
Julie

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Accepted
	

	2. Matters arising 
	Other swing sign has been updated and will go to Cromarty

Bag for folding bike has been purchased. Julian needs invoice.

Tore bike racks have been cleared for the moment and permanent solution in hand

Marcia is checking all bike racks

Orchard survey- Martin has had some info from Crispin who proposes a data agreement with TBI

Turnip Talks- ongoing


	Anne

Marcia

Martin

Martin

	Items for decision

Display boards
	Will try re-used corex for middle panel and if not buy some middle panels in A2 size

Wendy will have another look at panels and bring final version to Admin group by email for final decision
	Anne/ Wendy

	Community Fridge
	MOO food venture is successful and could be replicated in other villages but TBI would need to support/ partner with some sort of organisation within a village and ideally get the school involved.

Cromarty Community Trust is developing a Thrift shop in old dairy. Potentially could incorporate fridge. Sheila to pursue if the time seems right. They have a lot on just now.

North Kessock RANK has been positive. Could work there

Other villages- publicise and share idea and see if any openings
	Sheila

Anne

All

	10th Birthday
	It would be good if it is not just one location. Ideas so far; Candlelit story event. Progressive walk. Tree planting in each village. Anniversary Markets etc

Small group to make plan. 

Martin, Vanessa and Anne will make working group. Martin to make up doodle
	Martin

	3a. Surplus produce
	Anne had suggested co-ordination to make use of produce surpluses.  Ideas discussed included food exchange at markets and a pointer in the newsletter to posting information about surpluses on Facebook.  Anne would talk to Emma Whitham about possibly extending the use of community fridges.
	

	Items for discussion
4.Waste Event
	Munlochy hall not free any Thursdays. Only Fridays 

Avoch hall.Is a good venue.  Vanessa to check other halls and link availability with speaker availability. Anne will help if needed. Drastic Plastic group may be willing to help. They have a meeting next week. Vanessa is attending the meeting and will ask.

Greenpeace are organising a shoppers revolt; Telford Co-op is the nearest venue. Put on Facebook and encourage participation


	Vanessa

Martin


	5. Treasurer's report
	Callum has prepared the first draft of a financial report for the AGM and will go through it with the evidence at a meeting with Julian planned for 18 September. Julian will share the next draft and also find when Melissa would be able to independently examine the details.  Julian agreed that some of the Reports generated by the accounting package were not particularly helpful.  Complete year on year comparisons made more sense.  TBI has a bank balance exceeding £26,000.
	Julian

	6. Black Isle Bikes
	Julian reports that hires to date had brought in over £1500 and all seemed to be going well. Check that Jon is happy to keep them over the winter. Cheese shop has shorter opening times over the winter but may not need to stop hires completely
	Anne


	7. Comms
	Peter, Wendy and Sheila met. Other parts of TBI have sometimes taken over Comms for their projects but Comms group can do this if asked. 

Markets Meeting -changing promotion. 

Rachael volunteered to come up with a generic poster template for all markets. Free group membership for software Canva for up to 10 people. 

Will organise workshop so people who need to will be able to use it. 

Rachel will work out how it can be shared. 

Sarah Grant and Peter would be useful to be on. 

Email to all members saying can you be a poster people

Chatterbox article Sheila to write. 

website updates SSL security certificate (approved);  
responsiveness to smartphones and tablets (approved in principle); 
possible longer term major upgrade  Comms to explore, 
 
	Rachael

Sheila

Sheila

Peter

	8. Markets
	Market meeting minutes have been circulated

Rachael will do annual markets leaflet.

Where necessary, crafts stalls will be rotated so may not get stall every month. Prioritise food. 
	

	9. Food and Growing
	Grow North next year. Food group supported idea of paid market manager if Julie doesn’t want to continue as volunteer manager. 

Anne has spoken to a woman from ? Beauly allotments who would be keen to team up with us and will send in ideas for useful topics for next year. A session or two for complete novices would be a good idea for some of their members. Foraging walk has also been talked about before and could be added to the programme. Feed ideas to working group Julie, Lesley and Marcia.
	All

	10. Huntly Hairst
	Deveron project (a loosely arty project operating for the last 20 years in Huntly) has employed over 60 interns during that time.  Sub group “Town is the Garden” has been able to tap into that youthful element creating a vibrancy to their own project.  Wendy will gather more specific details about their project and provide contact details in case TBI would like to visit next year.


	Wendy

	13. Future meetings
	Wednesday  7 November  Sheila’s

Wednesday 12th December + Social TBC
	

	14. AOCB
	AGM Tuesday 27 November at Glachbeg in hand

Table at UHI Freshers' Fayre- went well would be a good idea to do again next year

Vanessa would like help publicising spare apples on website
	Anne

Peter

	Close
	Meeting closed at about 9.50
	


AT 13.9.2018

